






August 25, 2005

Hon. Victor Robles

City Clerk and Clerk of the Council

Municipal Building

New York, NY 10007

Dear Mr. Robles:


Pursuant to Section 37 of the New York City Charter, I hereby disapprove Introductory Number 669, which would suspend activation of parking meters on Sunday.  

Meters are an invaluable traffic management tool that are used to maintain access to the limited number of curb spaces around the City.  One of the principle purposes of meters, regardless of which day they are in effect, is to turn over parking spaces so that more people can gain access to parking spots in a busy commercial area.  By having meters in effect on Sunday, curb spaces “turn over” allowing for more parking and commercial activity.  The majority of the City’s meters are not activated on Sundays, however, there are many areas where Sunday meters are essential to both motorists and businesses.  

Sunday meters are in operation in long established commercial strips where stores have been open for business on Sunday for many years.  While the Department of Transportation expanded the Sunday meter program over the past three years, many Sunday meters have been in effect for over a decade.  By eliminating Sunday meters in these commercial areas, both motorists and businesses will suffer.  
 

Another unfortunate by-product of this legislation is that double parking, parking in bus stops and in front of fire hydrants will increase because of the fewer available parking spots.

In addition to hurting local businesses and potentially creating more accidents, the legislation will eliminate $10 million in annual revenue. 

Finally, the bill’s 30 day effective date is problematic.  This short time period does not give the Department of Transportation the sufficient time necessary to manufacture and install the signs needed to regulate the changes in parking regulations for the 32,000 spots the bill effects.  For the foregoing reasons, I hereby disapprove Introductory Number 669.








Sincerely,








Michael R. Bloomberg

cc:  Hon. A. Gifford Miller  

	
	
	



